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Saddlecreek Farms 


Property Owners Association, Inc. 
 
 


Board Meeting Minutes 
January 15, 2008, 7:00 p.m.   
Crosby Community Center 


 Room 102 
 
 


President - Jerry Wilson called the regular meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. 
 
Board Members in attendance:  (President Jerry Wilson, (Vice President), Jasen Rabalais, (Treasurer) 
Julie Bell, (Secretary) Diane Janak, (Director) Rick Klepetko  
Committee Members Present:  Diane Janak 
Guests:  Chuck & Nora Richnow, Jimmy Janak, Artie Bell, Martha Rios 
 
January 2008 Motions:  
Being this was the first meeting for the 2008 Board of Directors, Jerry Wilson opened the floor for general 
discussion. 
 
Motion I:  The December 2007 minutes were reviewed by the 2008 BOD.  Diane Janak noted the minutes 
stated “Jack Campbell” was present at the December 2007 meeting, & called the meeting to order.  Mr. 
Campbell was not present at this meeting.  The meeting was called to order by Cassandra McGregor.  The 
2007 BOD meeting minutes needed to be corrected and Jerry Wilson made a motion to amended & correct 
the BOD December 2007 minutes.  The motion was second by Rick Klepetko.  Motion carried.  
 
Motion II:  Diane Janak submitted her letter of resignation as 2008 Secretary.  In the letter she states she 
would prefer being on the Architectural Control Committee & maintain the position she held in 2007.  
Motion was made by Julie Bell to accept Diane Janak’s letter of resignation.  Motion was second by Rick 
Klepetko.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion III:  Jerry Wilson made a motion to nominate Diane Janak as ACC Chairperson. Motion received 
and seconded from Julie Bell.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion IV:  Julie Bell made a nomination for Martha Rios to become 2008 Secretary.  Nomination was 
discussed.  Motion received a second from Rick Klepetko.  Motion carried & approved. 
  
Motion V:  Jerry Wilson made a motion to form a Maintenance Committee to oversee the 
Landscaping/Maintenance throughout the year. This committee will have the responsibility to assure home 
owners all maintenance/landscaping work is being completed as outlined in the current contract & 
agreement with “Bio Landscaping/Maintenance”.  Jerry Wilson nominated Jimmy Janak as Chairperson of 
the Landscaping/Maintenance Committee.  Motion was made by Jerry Wilson and second was received by 
Rick Klepetko, motion carried all in favor.  
Board of Directors, nominated Rick Klepetko to be Director of New Construction.  First motion made by 
Jerry Wilson second by Diane Janak, motion carried all in favor & approved. 
 
Motion VI:  Jerry Wilson made motion to appoint Julie Bell as communication person & web site director, 
motion seconded by Diane Janak, all in favor and approved. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 







Report of Officers 
 
President:  Jerry Wilson 


• Budget comparison as follows:  Years 2005, 2006, 2007, maintenance budget based on 105 
properties would be $40,700.00 (with the exception that some properties may have dual owners) 
Fees for 2008:  Approximately $28,675.00 this does not include SCF utilities.  Will have Budget 
completed soon. 


• Jerry Wilson & Rick Klepetko reported the cost proposal from Bio-landscape for 2008.  First 
Motion by Rick Klepetco and seconded by Diane Janak. 


 
 
Vice President: Jasen Rabalais 
No report 
 
Director:  Rick Klepetko 


• Rick Klepetko presented a report of the community’s power consumption.  Found discrepancies.  
There are currently 19 street lights in the subdivision.  He will find out what wattage bulbs they 
are plus cost per kilowatt. 


 
Secretary: Martha Rios 
No reports, due to first meeting of the year with the New 2008 BOD members.  
 
Treasurer: Julie Bell 


• Current Treasurer Report for 2008 carried over the balance from 2007.  The ending of 2007 
balance was $15, 065.24. 


• Julie Bell made motion to have meeting minutes recorded and filed for future reference, motion 
seconded by Diane Janak, and approved.    


• Julie Bell makes motion to approve the financial report.  Report was reviewed & motion seconded 
by Rick Klepetko, all in favor motion carried and approved. 


• Julie Bell made first motion to keep the Community Fountains and fountain lights off temporarily 
for price comparisons analysis.  Motion second by Diane Janak, all in favor motion approved. 


 
Committee Reports: 
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) 


• ACC Chairperson: Diane Janak 
              Diane reported she has sent 4 certified letters regarding deed restriction violations and as to date 
              has had no response.   
              Diane gave report regarding the City Water in speaking with Ann Sheridan that it’s in the works.  
 
Unfinished Business 
 


• Board member reported graffiti on the entrance of The Estates.  POA will paint as soon as weather 
permits.  


•  Fence Maintenance:  Broken & missing fence.  Would like to add to the current Deed 
Restrictions.  All current Residents & Property owners are individually responsible for fence 
repairs & needed fence re-placements.  Will get advice & proper wording from Attorney for the 
future amendment.  


• Will discuss on having  community gatherings as needed for the following:   
Community Clean up (picking up trash), & enhancing our community with planting new plants, 
scrubs, as needed & with in the budget.  
 


With no further business needing discussed, motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jerry 
Wilson.  Motion was seconded by Julie Bell.  Meeting adjourned at 9:05pm.. 


 
 
Minutes Approved by:  President:  Jerry Wilson, all in favor. 
 


Minutes Taken & Submitted by: 
Secretary:  Martha Rios   
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Saddlecreek Farms 
Property Owners Association, Inc. 


 
 


Board Meeting Minutes 
February 19, 2008, 7:00 p.m.   
Crosby Community Center 


 Room 102 
 
 


President - Jerry Wilson called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Board Members in attendance:  (President) Jerry Wilson, (Vice President) Jasen Rabalais, (Treasurer) 
Julie Bell, (Secretary) Martha Rios, (Director) Rick Klepetko, (ACC Chair Person) Diane Janak 
ACC Committee Member(s):  Present:  Diane Janak 
Landscaping/Maintenance Committee member(s):  Maintenance Chairperson, (Absent) Jimmy Janak 
Guests:  Mike McKinney 
 
Approval of Meeting Minutes 
President, Jerry Wilson accepts meeting minutes, motion made by Treasurer, Julie Bell to approve January 
15, 2008 minutes as written, motion was seconded by Rick Klepetko, all in favor.  Motion carried & 
approved.   
 
Motion I:  President, Jerry Wilson, made a motion to purchase six (6), 30 mph speed limit signs from Jim 
Schulte at the cost of $52.50 each and three (3) neighborhoods watch signs at an approximate cost of 
$52.50 each. Total cost approximately $472.50.  Motion seconded by Vice President Jasen Rabalais.  
Motion all in favor and motion carried.  
 
Motion II:  Jerry Wilson made a motion for Treasurer Julie Bell, to set a date for a community event this 
year.  Motion second by Jasen Rabalais.  Motion carried.  
 
Motion III:  Jerry Wilson made a motion on the new proposed budget, as listed:   
Administration:  $700.00  
Communication: $500.00 
POA BOD Insurance:  $3,800.00 
Utilities:  $7,500.00 
Taxes:  $300.00  
Landscape:  $13,000.00 
Repairs/Improvements/Maintenance:  $5,000.00   
Meetings - Events:  $1,400.00  
Legal – Attorney:  $4,000.00   
Total 2008 Budget:  $36,200.00 
Motion seconded by Rick Klepetko.  All in favor and motion carried.   
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 







Report of Officers 
 
President:  Jerry Wilson 


• Jerry presented his discussion with Bio Landscape the fact that we are a non profit organization 
that our costs should be lowered.  New fees will be lower than projected at about $12,995.  
Contact information for landscaping & maintenance has been provided to Chris Cathey at Bio 
Landscaping.  They are to inform & communicate the mowing needs with Jimmy Janak.   


• Jimmy Janak will provide and communicate to the BOD when mowing should begin weather 
permitting.  


• Jerry Wilson presented a report regarding update on the City Water.  He was informed that being 
the possibility that all pre-existing meters may or may not be in compliance, there would not be a 
charge.  However each property owner out side the City of Houston would be prompted to make a 
deposit of $100 and to pay a fee of $45 for inspection of their meters.  Estimate time frame: two 
weeks from February 19th.  


• Jerry gave an update on the (Pino Lane) & (Sunset View) missing street signs.  These street signs 
will be installed in approximately 90 days.     


 
Vice President: Jasen Rabalais 


• Jasen called Precinct 4 Road & Bridge, regarding speed signs for Saddlecreek Farms subdivision.  
Precinct 4 clerk representing Commissioner Jerry Eversole’s office advised Jasen they could not 
provide any signs due to the fact Harris County has not taken over Saddlecreek Farms subdivision-
community.  He was then referred to a private company.  Jasen spoke to Jim Schultze and received 
prices noted above.  All signs need to be approved by Constable Ken Jones prior to submitting the 
order.  Time frame approximate two weeks after approval from Constable’s office. 


 
Director:  Rick Klepetko 


• Rick Klepetko presented a new draft form: “Check List” for New Construction Approval” (form 
handed out separately) Draft made based on the current Deed Restrictions.   


     
Secretary: Martha Rios 


• No reports 
  
Treasurer: Julie Bell 


• Julie presented the M-T-D, & Y-T-D Treasurer Report & Financial Report.  Julie has compared 
and pointed out that the electricity bill has dropped since the pond(s) water falls & lighting have 
been turned off temporally.  Compared cost as follows:  from; February 2007 $703.22 to 
February 2008 $444.70.   Savings of $258.52 in regards to the pond(s) water fall & lights being 
temporarily turned off.  Financial report was provided separately. 


• Julie has notified all present Board members regarding the future meeting with the Attorney.  Julie 
has requested questions to be prepared prior to the meeting for the attorney.   


 
Committee Reports: 
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) 


• ACC Chairperson: Diane Janak 
Diane reported; issue of electricity cables being installed above ground.  Diane has sent a certified letter to 
a Builder and one resident regarding this matter.   
February 2008 Deed Restrictions Violations: There are five separate property owners that are in 
violations of current Deed Restrictions.  These violations have been addressed & notified by mail.   
According to documentation outlined in our current deed restrictions and approved dwelling plans for 
Saddlecreek Farms property owners.   
 


• Maintenance Chairperson: Jimmy Janak 
Diane Janak gave report on behalf of Jimmy Janak.   
Jimmy Janak had talked to Chris Cathey with (Bio Landscape) on February 12th.  Jimmy Janak will revisit 
with Bio Landscape as a needed. 
 
 
 







Unfinished Business 
 


• Consultation with Daughtery & Jordan Attorney (Sipra Boyd) future Executive Board of Directors 
meeting plan for March 18, 2008.   


• Set date for Community Event for 2008. 
• Check on two temporary poles located at 102 Saddlecreek Farms Dr. regarding whether electricity 


is on or off, and how to remove both poles.  
• Julie Bell is reviewing all Attorney invoices for 2007 & 2008 will give up date on the expenditures 


and reasoning for the expenses. 
 


With no further business needing discussed, motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jerry Wilson.  
Motion was seconded by Rick Klepetko.  Meeting adjourned at 9:12pm. 


 
 
 


Minutes Approved by:  President:  Jerry Wilson, all in favor. 
 


Minutes Taken & Submitted by: 
Secretary:  Martha Rios   


 
 
 


 
 








 


Saddlecreek Farms 
Property Owners Association, Inc. 


 
Board Meeting Minutes 


March 18, 2008, 7:00 p.m.   
Crosby Community Center 


Room 102 
  


President - Jerry Wilson called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Board Members in attendance:  (President) Jerry Wilson, (Vice President) Jasen Rabalais, (Treasurer) 
Julie Bell, (Secretary) Martha Rios, (Director) Rick Klepteko, (ACC Chairperson) Diane Janak 
ACC Committee Members Present:  Diane Janak 
Absent Committee members:  Maintenance Chairperson, Jimmy Janak 
 
Guests:  none 
 
Approval of Meeting Minutes 
President, Jerry Wilson motions to approve February 19, 2008 minutes motion was seconded by Treasurer, 
Julie Bell motion carried all in favor. 
 
Motion I: Jasen Rabalais requested a discussion on the feasibility of procuring two (2) additional speed 
limit signs, and three (3) additional neighborhood watch signs.  Jasen gave an overview on the additional 
signs.  The price for the speed limit signs will remain the same, at $52.50 per sign.  Three additional 
Neighborhood Watch signs are being discounted as a courtesy to $15.00 each.  These prices do not include 
the cost of materials or installation of these signs.  The poles, cement, bolts, screws, will be purchased 
separately and installation of these signs will be completed by various home owners at no cost to the POA.  
Motion made by Jerry Wilson.  Motion carried all in favor.  
 
Motion II:  Treasurer, Julie Bell provided copies of the Treasurer, & Financial Reports for the month of 
February 2008.  All reports were reviewed and were acceptable.  Motion seconded by Jerry Wilson, motion 
carried all in favor.  
 
Motion III:  President, Jerry Wilson proposed a $2,500 deposit be required from the homebuilder for all 
New Construction of Dwellings.  The $2,500.00 deposit will be reimbursed to the builder once all 
inspections have passed; and there are no deed restriction violations and no community property damage. 
Five hundred ($500) of this deposit is non refundable & will be for the cost of inspections for all residence 
not inside the City of Houston.  Motion made by Julie Bell, second by Rick Klepetko, all in favor, motion 
carried.  
 
Motion IV:  Director, Rick Klepetco proposed that all new homeowners/ builders are to submit two (2) 
sets of completed plans and the completed Architectural Review Application form to the Director of New 
Construction, 10 days prior of the next monthly board meeting.  It is required for the homeowner and the 
builder to attend the next monthly board meeting.  The $2,500 deposit for New Construction is required to 
be paid at this meeting for the final ACC approval of Plans.  Motion made by Martha Rios, seconded by 
Diane Janak, all in favor motion carried.  
 
 







 
 
 
Report of officers 
 
President:  Jerry Wilson 


• Jerry presented his findings regarding the city water.  Home owners outside the City of Houston 
will be charged for water meters aside from inspection fees.  Fees will be approximately $189.00   


       It is the homeowner’s responsibility to contact the City of Houston for all     
       connection needs and or information.  


 
Vice President: Jasen Rabalais 


• Jasen updated the board that the signs were coming within a week or two.  
 
Secretary:  Martha Rios 


• No reports 
 
Treasurer: Julie Bell 


• Julie gave an update on the MTD & YDT Treasurer and Financial reports for February 2008. 
• Julie requested an adjustment regarding outstanding balance with the POA attorney.     
• Reports given on the electric bill cost improvement since the ponds have been turned off.  Will use 


that money for other improvements for our community enhancements & repairs as needed. 
 


Committee Reports: 
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) 


• ACC Chairperson: Diane Janak 
      Diane addressed that there are outstanding deed restriction violations and they are being 
      addressed, & notifications are being mailed out to property owners that are in violation of 
      Saddlecreek Farms Deed Restrictions. 
 
• Maintenance Chairperson: Jimmy Janak 
      Diane Janak gave the report on behalf of Jimmy Janak. 
      Jimmy Janak has talked to Chris Cathey at Bio Landscape regarding mowing of ditches.  
 
Unfinished Business 
• Set date for Community Event for 2008 
• Check on two temporary poles located at 102 Saddlecreek Farms Dr. regarding whether electricity 


is on or off, and how to remove both poles.  
 
      New Business:   


• Property Owners:  Broken Fences 
• New Construction, causing large street holes around the Estate sign area this will need to be tabled 


for a resolution. 
• Enhance front entrance this spring 
 


With no further business needing discussed, motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jerry 
Wilson.  Motion was seconded by Diane Janak.  Meeting adjourned at 9:05pm. 


 
Minutes Approved by:  President:  Jerry Wilson, all in favor. 
 


Minutes taken & submitted by” 
Secretary: Martha Rios 








 
Saddlecreek Farms 


Property Owners Association, Inc. 
 


Board Meeting Minutes 
April 15, 2008, 7:00 p.m.   


Crosby Community Center 
  
 


President - Jerry Wilson called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Board Members in attendance:  (President) Jerry Wilson, (Vice President) Jasen Rabalias, (Treasurer) 
Julie Bell, (Secretary) Martha Rios, (Director) Rick Klepetko, (ACC Chairperson) Diane Janak 
ACC Committee Members Present:  Diane Janak  
Maintenance Committee members:  Absent Chairperson, Jimmy Janak 
Guests:  Dave Eaton 
 
Approval of Meeting Minutes 
President, Jerry Wilson made a motion to approve March 18, 2008 minutes.  Motion was seconded by 
Treasurer, Julie Bell all in favor, motion carried.   
 
Motion I: Treasurer Julie Bell provided copies of the MTD & YTD Treasurer & Financial Reports for the 
month of March, 2008.  All reports were reviewed and were acceptable.  Motion made by Martha Rios and 
seconded by Rich Klepetko all in favor motion carried.  
 
Report of Officers 
 
President:  Jerry Wilson 


• Jerry reports he will be in contact with the City of Houston regarding city water.    
 
Vice President: Jasen Rabalais 


• Jasen reports an update on the two (2) speed limit signs and three (3) neighborhood watch signs 
will be ready in approximately two weeks.  The cost of these additional signs does not include the 
cost of materials or installation.       


 
Secretary: Martha Rios 


• No reports 
  
Treasurer: Julie Bell 


• Julie gave an update on the MTD & YDT Treasurer and Financial reports for March, 2008. 
• Need to purchase some New Plants for the front entrance with set expense of $200.00. 
• Julie Bell received a quote for the proposed flagpole for Saddlecreek Farms community entrance.  


Motion was tabled requesting additional quotes.       
 
 
 
 
 







 
 
 
Director: Rick Klepetko 


•  Rick Klepetko reviewed the “Checklist for New Construction Approval Form” for new the 
builder for home owner dwelling of Dave Eaton at 1418 Saddlecreek Farms Dr.  New construction 
deposit was paid at this meeting by Mr. Eaton.   


 
Committee Reports: 
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) 


• ACC Chairperson: Diane Janak 
              Diane Janak reported violations outstanding.  Will give a progress report & update at the May 
              meeting.      
 


• Maintenance Chairperson: Jimmy Janak 
Jimmy Janak reports Bio Landscaping has been dumping large debris from the boat ramp over the fence 
due to not having the proper equipment.  Bio Landscaping will continue to pick up small logs and other 
debris.  Larger debris is not hauled off by Bio Landscaping.  Jimmy Janak, reported street pot holes around 
the estate sign & other street corners.     
 
Unfinished Business: 


• Set date for Community Event for 2008 
• Check on two temporary poles located at 102 Saddlecreek Farms Dr. regarding whether electricity 


is on or off, and how to remove both poles.  
• Property Owners:  Broken Fences 
• New Construction, causing large street holes around the Estate sign area this will need to be tabled 


for a resolution. 
• Enhance front entrance this spring 


 
New Business: 
Enhance the front entrance with some new plants/flowers, flagpole, with flags. 


 
With no further business needing discussed, motion to adjourn was made by Jerry Wilson.  Motion 


was seconded by Martha Rios.  Meeting adjourned at 9:08pm. 
 
 
Minutes Approved by:  President:  Jerry Wilson, all in favor. 
 


Minutes Taken & Submitted by: 
Secretary:  Martha Rios   


 
 
 


 
 








 
Saddlecreek Farms 


Property Owners Association, Inc. 
 


Board Meeting Minutes 
May 20, 2008 7:10 p.m.   


Crosby Community Center 
 
 
President - Jerry Wilson called the regular meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  
  
Board Members in attendance:  (President) Jerry Wilson, (Vice President) Jasen Rabalais, 
(Treasurer) Julie Bell, (Secretary) Martha Rios late, (Director) Rick Klepetko, (ACC 
Chairperson) Diane Janak 
 
ACC Committee Members Present:  Diane Janak  
Maintenance Committee members:  Absent Landscaping/Maintenance Chairperson, Jimmy  
Janak.  
 Guests:  Mike McKinney, Wayne Niblack 
 
Approval of Meeting Minutes 
Motion I:  Director-Chairperson:  Rick Klepetko made a motion to approve the April 15, 
2008 minutes.  Motion was seconded by Jerry Wilson.  All in favor & motion carried. 
 
Motion II:  Treasurer Julie Bell provided copies of the MTD & YTD Treasurer & Financial 
Reports for the month of April, 2008.  All reports were reviewed and were acceptable.  Motion 
made by Jasen Rabalais, seconded by Jerry Wilson all in favor motion carried.  
 
Motion III:  Treasurer Julie Bell made a motion to purchase Flagpole & 2 Flags from Capitol 
Flag Co.  Motion was seconded by Jerry Wilson, majority in favor.  
 
Report of Officers:   
 
• President:  Jerry reported contact with Reliant Energy regarding temporary poles up front.  
Also assisted Jimmy Janak in discussing mowing issue with Bio Landscaping.  Reported he will 
email Sipra (Attorney) regarding legal opinion on trailer issue. 
 
• Vice President:   Jasen reported several unauthorized four wheelers had been stopped.  Also 
reported speed limit signs seem to have decreased speed in our community-neighborhood.   
 
• Secretary:   No report 
 
 
 







• Treasurer:  We are presently trying to working with home owners regarding New 
Construction of incomplete dwellings, & Lot maintenance, as well as getting advice from 
Cancel - POA attorney.  Collections regarding Maintenance Fees have improved.  We have 
several residents & property owners that have not paid Maintenance fees for 2008.  We have 
some out standing Maintenance Fees for 2007.  We will continue to enforce collections 
regarding delinquent Maintenance Fees that are presently out standing.  It has been 
reported by the SCF Water Well maintenance employee that the wells water pump has not 
been working for the last couple of months.  Due to SCF wells water pump not supplying 
adequate water pressure that is needed & required for the existing, & new landscaping at the 
community’s entrance it has caused a lost of plants & flowers.  We have received (3) 
Flagpole & Flag proposals & we have approved to purchase these items from Capitol Flag 
Co. One 35' Flagpole, (1) American Flag, & (1) Texas State Flag.  We are working on getting 
a Website Maintenance Company that will maintain our POA website needs, such as updates, 
edits, & revisions.  Website postings will be posted quarterly.      


 
• Director:  Rick reported he has been in contact with property owners regarding the following 
criteria needs of the New Construction of all new dwellings, and plans must be in accordance 
with the current Deed Restrictions.  Explained that there are procedures & a policy  in place upon 
submission of New Construction dwelling plans & a $2,500.00 deposit is required by the builder 
at the time of plans submissions.  No New Construction Plans will be approved with out the New 
Construction Deposit of $2,500.00 being submitted with (2) sets of plans.  Any and all New 
Construction changes must be approved by the Director of New Construction.  All New 
Construction Deposits are due in full by the builder prior to commencing construction.    
 
Committee Reports: 
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) 


• ACC Chairperson: Diane Janak 
• Diane Janak reported violations were on the increase.  Has sent several certified letters 


and will give a complete update at our June 2008 monthly meeting. 
 
• Maintenance Chairperson:  Report:  Given by Diane Janak.  Bio Landscaping has 


incorrectly mowed the required sections.  Jimmy Janak will be in contact with Chris 
Cathey at Bio Landscaping in regards to the mowing errors.    
 
Unfinished Business: 


• Set date for Community Event for 2008 
• Check with Commercial Property owner on having the two temporary poles located at 


102 Saddlecreek Farms Dr. removed.    
• Property Owners:  Broken Fences 
• New Construction, causing large street holes around the Estate sign area this will need to 


be tabled for a resolution. 
 


With no further business needing discussed, motion to adjourn was made by Jerry Wilson. 
Motion was seconded by Diane Janak.  Meeting adjourned at 9:10pm. 


 
May 2008 Minutes Approved President: Jerry Wilson, majority in favor. 
 
Minutes Taken & Submitted by: 
Secretary:  Martha Rios   


P.O. Box 1426 � Huffman, TX 77336 � www.saddlecreekfarmspoa.com 








 
Saddlecreek Farms 


Property Owners Association, Inc. 
 
 


Board Meeting Minutes 
June 25, 2008 7:00 p.m.   


Crosby Community Center 
  
 


President - Jerry Wilson called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Board Members in attendance:  President:  Jerry Wilson, Vice President: Jasen 
Rabalais, Treasure: Julie Bell, Secretary: Martha Rios, Director: Rick Klepetko  
ACC Committee Members Present:  Diane Janak,   
Landscaping Committee Member:  Absent:  Jimmy Janak 
Guests:  Present were, Mike McKinney, and Bill and Diane Swendsen 
 
Approval of Meeting Minutes 
Motion I:  Rick Klepetko made a motion to approve May 20, 2008 minutes as written.  
Motion was seconded by Vice President Jasen Rabalais.  Motion carried.   
 
Motion II:  Treasurer, Julie Bell provided copies of the MTD & YTD Treasurer & 
Financial Reports for the month of May 2008.  All reports were reviewed and were 
acceptable.  Motion made by Jasen Rabalais to accept the reports and seconded by 
Martha Rios.  All in favor motion carried.  
 
Motion III: Jerry Wilson suggested a list of all broken fences to be brought to a monthly 
meeting for discussion.  Broken Fence list will be reviewed by the ACC and all property 
owners will be addressed.  If not brought into compliance the POA will take the proper 
action as outlined in the Deed Restrictions and the property owner will be responsible for 
all accrued POA expenses.  Motion made by Julie Bell and second by Diane Janak.  All 
in favor, motion carried.  
 
Report of Officers 
 
President:  Jerry Wilson 


• City of Houston notified Residents located in the Estate/Gated community area 
that they will not deliver nor pick up the trash located in the Estates.  The dispute 
was based on their behalf that the Estate area is considered a private road and is 
not in the Houston City Limits.  After much complaining, from the current 
residents that live in the estates, the trash pick up is back on schedule.      







 
Vice President: Jasen Rabalais 


• Neighborhood watch signs and two speed limit signs have been installed last 
week.  Community Park vandalism regarding the trash can set on fire, no suspects 
at present time. Encourage everyone to be on community alert at all times.                


     
Secretary: Martha Rios 


• No reports.  
  
Treasurer: Julie Bell 


• Update on the Treasurer and Financial reports M-T-D and Y-T-D for May 2008. 
• Received quotes for the light fixture for the flagpole.  Voted via email.    
• Late Maintenance Fees have improved, fewer are outstanding.  
• Landscaping located at the entrance has dried up due to low water pressure from 


the Well.  Now that we are on City of Houston Water with better water pressure 
the POA will need to replace some of the plants at the entrance for enhancement.       


 
Director: Rick Klepetko 


•  Holes around the estate sign caused by large commercial trucks.     
• Jerry and Rick made a suggestion and will get proposals for repairing the holes 


with a permanent material.   
 
Committee Reports: 
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) 


• ACC Chairperson: Diane Janak 
• Letters have been sent to property owners regarding mowing and maintaining 


their lots once they have been under brushed or clear cut.  
• Broken fences are a Deed Restriction Violation.  The ACC will notify all property 


owners in regards to Deed Restriction Violations, if not brought into compliance 
in a timely manner the POA will enforce the it at the property owners expense.  
All accrued expenses by the POA will be added to the property owner’s 
maintenance fees.     


• Still have some pending Deed Restriction Violations that are being addressed. 
 


 
• Maintenance Chairperson: Jimmy Janak  (Report given by Diane Janak) 
• Bio Landscaping agreed to mow ditches with the Radial arm tractor after speaking 


with Jimmy Janak and Jerry Wilson.     
• Jimmy Janak instructed Bio Landscaping to mow the playground, clean the boat 


ramp and empty trash cans every other week.  The front entrance will be mowed 
weekly as scheduled.   


• Bio Landscaping quotes for mulch was too expensive will get additional quotes 
for playground mulching.      


   
 







 
• Unfinished Business 
• Community Yard Sale:  BOD agreed to give a one day permit for a Community 
Yard Sale and will be permitted for September 6, 2008, Saturday from:  8:00 am to 5:00 
pm.  Community Yard Sale and rules will be posted in the August News Letter.  
 
• After five promises and no shows by Reliant in regards to the temporary poles located 
102 Saddlecreek Farms Dr.   President, Jerry Wilson plans to meet with the Reliant 
Energy Senior District Manager Wednesday, July 16, 2008 in regards to the temporary 
poles being removed if possible.  
 


With no further business needing discussed, motion to adjourn was made by Jerry 
Wilson.  Motion was seconded by Martha Rios.  Meeting adjourned at 9:05pm. 


 
May 2008 Minutes Approved President: Jerry Wilson, majority in favor. 
 
Minutes Taken & Submitted by: 
Secretary:  Martha Rios   


P.O. Box 1426 � Huffman, TX 77336 � www.saddlecreekfarmspoa.com 
 


 
 


 
 
 
 








 
Saddlecreek Farms 


Property Owners Association, Inc. 
 
 


Board Meeting Minutes 
July15, 2008 7:00 p.m.   


Crosby Community Center 
  
 


President - Jerry Wilson called the regular meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 
Board Members in attendance:  President:  Jerry Wilson, Treasurer:  Julie Bell. Secretary:  Martha Rios 
Committee Members Present: ACC:   Diane Janak   
Absent Committee members:  Vice President:  Jasen Rabalais, Director:  Rick Klepetco  
Maintenance Committee:  Absent:  Jimmy Janak   
Guests:  Javier Lozano 
 
Approval of Meeting Minutes 
Motion I:  Motion made by Julie Bell to approve June 25, 2008 minutes as written.  Motion was seconded 
by ACC Diane Janak.  Motion carried and all in favor.   
 
Motion II:  Treasurer, Julie Bell provided copies of the MTD & YTD Treasurer & Financial Reports for 
the month of June 2008.  All reports were reviewed and were acceptable.  Motion made by Diane Janak and 
seconded by Martha Rios.  All in favor motion carried.  
 
Motion III:  Julie Bell made a motion to increase the “Late - Past Due Maintenance Fees”.  All property 
owners for 2007, 2008 and future maintenance fees that are late and not paid by January 31 of each 
calendar year will be charged a Past Due Late Fee in the amount of $125.00.   Motion was seconded by 
Jasen Rabalais motion carried all in favor. 
 
Motion IV:  Julie Bell made a motion to have a 2008 Community Event Yard Sale set for  
September 6, 2008.  Event will be posted to the Web-site and a noticed passed out to current residents.  
Seconded by Diane Janek all in favor motion carried.   
 
Report of Officers 
 
President:  Jerry Wilson 


• City of Houston, Gary Redor has verbally agreed to continue trash pick up in the Estate Area.   
 


Vice President: Jasen Rabalais 
• No reports.  


     
Secretary: Martha Rios 


• No reports.  
 


 
 







 
 
Treasurer: Julie Bell 
• Gave the month to date Treasurer Report, and Financial Report for June, 2008.    
• Community Event was approved by the POA – BOD for “2008”.  Schedule and approved for 


September 6, 2008 a one day Yard Sale. 
 
Director: Rick Klepetko 


•  Rick and Jerry Wilson will get proposals for permanent materials/cement for holes in our streets.    
 
Committee Reports: 
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) 


• ACC Chairperson: Diane Janak 
• Deed Restriction violations still pending.   
• Rick Klepetko and Jerry Wilson will be addressing some Deed Restriction Violations with certain 


property owners. 
• Will make a list of properties that need fence repairs/replacements for our next meeting. 
• Getting proposals for lot maintenance (tractor mowing)  


 
• Maintenance Chairperson: Absent:  Jimmy Janak  (Report given by Diane Janak) 
• Contacted Bio Landscape and confirmed ditches will be mowed this coming week.  Jimmy tried to 


get an exact date secured and Bio did not provide one.  
• Private Playground Mulching.  Present Landscaping Contract with Bio did not include Mulching 


the playground.  The proposal for mulching the playground is to expensive.  The POA/BOD will 
get Mulching prices for early spring 2009.   


 
Guest Report: Javier Lozano 
The POA/BOD discussed New Construction of future dwelling with Mr. Lozano.  He has been informed 
regarding the New Construction Application, Builder or General Contractor’s Deposit, and Deed 
Restrictions.  
 
  Unfinished Business 


• Rick and Jerry will get proposals for repairing the holes with a permanent material.   
• Will make a list of property owners regarding Deed Restrictions Violations on fence repairs & 


replacements.    
 
 


With no further business needing discussed, motion to adjourn was made by Diane Janak.  Motion was 
seconded by Martha Rios.  Meeting adjourned at 9:08pm. 


 
June 2008 Minutes Approved   President: Jerry Wilson, majority in favor. 
 
Minutes Taken & Submitted by: 
Secretary:  Martha Rios   
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Saddlecreek Farms 


Property Owners Association, Inc. 
 
 


Board Meeting Minutes 
August 19, 2008 7:00 p.m.   


Crosby Community Center 
  
 


President - Jerry Wilson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Board Members in attendance:  President, Jerry Wilson, Vice President, Jasen Rabalais, Treasurer,  
Julie Bell, Secretary, Martha Rios 
Committee Members:   ACC: Diane Janak  
Absent Committee members: Director, Rick Klepetco, Maintenance Committee, Jimmy Janak   
Guests:  Jerry Lee – General Contractor of the new Exxon Convenience Store, Owner, Rahim Methani  
 
Meeting Minutes Approval: 
Motion I:  Motion made by Jerry Wilson to approve July 15, 2008 minutes as written.  Motion was 
seconded by ACC Diane Janak.  Motion carried all in favor.  
 
Motion II:  Julie Bell provided a copies of the Treasurer Report, & and the Financial Report for the month 
of July 2008.  All reports were reviewed and accepted.  Motion made by Jasen Rabalaies and seconded by 
Diane Janak.  All in favor motion carried.  
 
Motion III:  The ACC will mail out violation letters to property owner with broken or missing fences 
giving them 15 days to get the violation into compliance.  If the violation is taken care of and repaired in 
the timeframe given, the BOD will take action.   Motion made by Jerry Wilson and seconded by Diane 
Janak.  All in favor motion carried.  
 
Motion IV: Independent Contractor Proposal for additional ditch mowing.  Mowing from the sides of the 
streets to the ditch as needed and requested due to overgrowth and weeds.  The cost will be approximately 
$415.00 per mowing.   Request to accept the motion made by Julie Bell seconded by Martha Rios.  All in 
favor motion carried.     
 
Report of Officers 
 
President:  Jerry Wilson 


• Jerry Wilson has attempted to speak with a property owner twice in regards to a Deed Restriction 
violation regarding a “driveway violation”.  Jerry Wilson has also confirmed with Rick Kleptko 
regarding communication with the property owner of the violation.   


• Jerry Wilson has requested a proposal – quote from Ruben Flores regarding needed repairs due to 
large holes located in the Estate area.  Will discuss with Mr. Flores what needs to be done in that 
area to elevate the problem.   


• Broken fences at the park will be repaired by Jerry Wilson or Rick Kleptko.   
• Jerry will get a quote for pressure washing the fence that is located at the park’s parking lot.  Will 


also get a proposal for future washings as needed.       







 
Vice President: Jasen Rabalais 


• An arrest was made.  The individual had an arrest warrant. 
     
Secretary: Martha Rios 


• No reports.  
  
Treasurer: Julie Bell 


• Gave the M-T-D, and Y-T-D Treasurer Report, and Financial report for August, 2008. 
• News letter will go out in October, with the Maintenance Fees Invoices, and a Property Owners 


Information up date request form and it is to be mailed in with the 2009 maintenance fee 
payments. 


 
Director: Rick Klepetko 


•  No reports.  
 
Committee Reports: 
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) 


• ACC Chairperson: Diane Janak 
• Deed Restriction Violations are on going.  Some of the D.R. violations have been taken care of 


and are now in compliance as of August 2008.      
 


• Maintenance Chairperson: Jimmy Janak  (Report given by Diane Janak) 
• Mulch at the park will be redone early spring of 2009.   


 
Unfinished Business 
• Quotes for holes around the Estate Area- Still pending proposal 
• Getting Additional Independent Tractor Mowing Proposal for (ditch mowing.)   Jerry Wilson is in 
       discussion with two (2) other companies.  Proposals will be submitted by the end of the month.  
 
With no further business needing to be discussed, the meeting was adjourn.  Motion was made by Diane 
Janak, & all in favor.    


 
Minutes Taken & Submitted by: 
Secretary:  Martha Rios   
 
July, 2008 Minutes approved at the POA September’s Meeting by:  SCF ~ BOD all in favor. 
 
 
 


 
 
 








 
Saddlecreek Farms 


Property Owners Association, Inc. 
 


Board Meeting Minutes 
September 22, 2008 * 7:00 p.m.   


Crosby Community Center 
  
 


President - Jerry Wilson called the regular meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Due to hurricane Ike, the meeting was reschedule from September 16, 2008 to September 22, 2008 and was 
held at the IHOP located at FM1960 Atascocita, TX.    
 
Board Members in attendance:  President: Jerry Wilson, Treasurer:  Julie Bell, Secretary:  Martha Rios 
Committee Members: ACC: Diane Janak  
Absent Committee members: Vice President:  Jasen Rabalais, Director:  Rick Klepetco, Maintenance 
Committee:  Jimmy Janak   
Guests: None 
 
Approval of Meeting Minutes 
 
Motion I:  Motion made by ACC Diane Janak to approve August 19, 2008 minutes as written.  Motion was 
second by Julie Bell, all in favor.       
 
Motion II:  Treasurer report:  Julie Bell provided by a copy of the Treasurer Report, & Financial Report for 
M-T-D and Y-T-D for the month of August 2008.  All reports were reviewed and accepted.  Motion made 
by Dian Janak and seconded by Jerry Wilson.  All in favor motion carried.  
 
Motion III:  The ACC, Diane Janak, made a motion to allow all property owners to repair fences and clean 
up all debris related to storm IKE, no later than December 15, 2008.  If the debris is not cleaned up by 
December 15th, 2008, the BOD/ACC will take the appropriate measures to bring the property owner into 
compliance at the owner’s expense.  “Compliance Letters” to property owners that need repairs and debris 
clean up from the storm IKE will be mailed out the week of September 22, 2008.  Motion was second by 
Jerry Wilson, all in favor.    
 
Report of Officers 
 
President:  Jerry Wilson 


• Jerry met with Ruben Flores and discussed the needs of all street corners to be widened at every 
stop sign corner and half way around the Estate circle going into the Estates  


• Due to Hurricane.  Proposal will be delayed for widening the Estate area, and streets as indicated 
above.  Proposal will be received later in September.      


.     
Vice President: Jasen Rabalais 


• Absent - No report.  
     
Secretary: Martha Rios 


• No report.  
  


P.O. Box 1426  Huffman, TX 77336  www.saddlecreekfarmspoa.com 
 



http://www.saddlecreekfarmspoa.com/





Page 1 of 1 
 
 
 
Treasurer: Julie Bell 


• Gave the M-T-D, and Y-T-D Treasurer Report, and Financial Report for August 2008.   
 


Director: Rick Klepetko 
• Absent - No report.  


 
 
Committee Reports: 
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) 


• ACC Chairperson: Diane Janak 
• Enforcing and Maintaining Deed Restriction Violations:  To keep property and property owners in 


compliance with the current Deed Restrictions.      
 
• Maintenance Chairperson: Jimmy Janak  (Report given by Diane Janak) 
• Will get with landscaping Maintenance Company to schedule one final “Ditch Mowing” for this 


year, 2008.   
 
 
Unfinished Business 
• Proposals and Quotes are pending for large holes around the Estate Area.   
• Un-resolved Deed Restriction violation regarding driveway gate is not in compliance needs to be 
        painted. 
• Broken Fences at the Park are pending repairs by Jerry and or Rick.   
• Pending Proposals for Pressure Washing Fence located at the Park and pressure washing the   
       Entrance Signs, & the Estate Sign.  Will include future quotes for pressure washing these areas.    
• Pending Independent Contractor Proposals for:   “Lot Maintenance Violations” will need proposals 
        for “Tractor Mowing” property owners lots that are not kept in compliance with current Deed 
       Restrictions.  Jerry Wilson has been in discussion with two (2) companies, proposals will be submitted 
       by the end of this Month.  
 
 
 


With no further business needing to be discussed, meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.  Motion made by Diane Janak, all in favor, 
motion carried. 


 
Board of Directors reviewed August 2008 Minutes:  Motion was made by Jerry Wilson and second by Diane Janak all in favor.     


 
 


Minutes Taken & Submitted by: 
Secretary:  Martha Rios   
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